
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Librarian to accept donations in memory of long-time
Youth Services Specialist Linda Duncan who passed away on January 7, 2009 to support
reading and literacy programs for children.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Donations will be used to support reading and literacy programs for children. 

BACKGROUND: 
Linda Duncan worked for the Contra Costa County Library for over 36 years, beginning as
a Librarian in 1972. She worked most of her years as a Youth Services Specialist at the
Pleasant Hill Library, introducing generations of children to books and libraries. She also
was responsible for library-wide activities such as training and collection development.
When she passed away on January 7, 2009, Ms. Duncan's family requested that donations
be made to the library in her memory. Funds received will be used to support the library's
reading and literacy programs, collections and services for children. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   02/03/2009 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I
Supervisor
Gayle B. Uilkema, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Susan A. Bonilla, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Anne Cain (925)
927-3201

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    February  3, 2009 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: , Deputy

cc: County Library Administration,   County Administrtion   

C.42

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anne Cain, Librarian

Date: February  3, 2009

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Acknowledge that the Library is accepting donations in memory of Linda Duncan




